CENTENNIAL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Administrative Council Minutes for August 3, 2020

Present:    Dani Musselman – Pastor & UMYF Leader, Leader Development & Nominations;  Jennifer Fischer – Education; Evan Fischer – Worship;  Don Hiatt – Finance & Member-At-Large; Whitney Warner – Communications;  Gaylen Heaberlin – Financial Secretary; Doris Heaberlin – UMW; Libby Hiatt – Lay Member to Annual Conference; Allison Lehn -  Pastor Parish;  Marcy Bowie – Fellowship/Family Ministries/Evangelism; Jason Ferguson – Lay Leader;  Melissa Shaver – Secretary; 

Call to Order- The meeting of the Administrative Council was called to order at 7:06 pm by Evan Fischer, who filled in for Jeff Freel the chair person.  The meeting was held via Zoom teleconference, because of the COVID-19 pandemic. Pastor Dani opened the meeting with a prayer.  Minutes from the June 8, 2020 meeting was emailed to all members.  There was no additions or corrections and the minutes were approved.

Treasurer Report –  Quick Book balance as of 8/1/2020 

General Account       $ 55,715.20

Memorial Account    $44,834.14

Certificate’s

Building Fund # 00821  $ 87,280.00

Building Fund # 00822  $ 25,660.00

Memorial Fund  #0824  $ 11,400.00

Old Business – No Old Business.

New Business  - No New Business.

Education –  The committee was able to put together and deliver36 bags of VBS 2020 curriculum and craft projects for children in our Ivy Community.  

Fellowship/Family Ministries/Evangelism – Postponing game nights until fall. 

Missions – There has been $2500 donated to Caring Hands so far this year.  Drive thru food pantry Wednesday Aug 5th 530-730.  Meals from the Heartland Aug 15th 9-11 am .

Worship –  Last meeting was July 20, 2020 on ZOOM. The online service has been going well since we have started the service.  Parking lot service through the radio, has been well received.  Working with the Bishop and the church leaders through the phases, to get to the goal of returning to inside service.  Like to purchase a camera for the church to broadcast live through Facebook and YouTube and automatic download the service to our website and able to add videos and other visual aids.

Memorials – No Report.  See treasure report.

Communications –  Communications and worship committees have been looking at a purchase of a new camera for Sunday worship services. Both committees have voted to purchase the camera/stand, which will allow us to live stream worship services. The camera model is the Mevo Start.

Finance – Donations for June and July are both up over the same two months last year, The first half of 2020, with the help of our Paycheck Protection Program forgivable loan, has put us financially back where we need to be. Ken, Gaylen and I have met twice to go over paper work for our Paycheck Protection Program forgivable loan.  We are on the third set of forms that the bank wants us to be familiar with before the final forms are sent from the government to apply for loan forgiveness. There may be another round of ppp.  We will see if we are eligible for that loan also. We briefly talked at our last Ad Board meeting about our investments with the Iowa Methodist Church Foundation. Our one year building certificate, which holds one half of our Rainy Day fund, was due to be re-invested automatically until we found out that the interest rate had dropped from 2.17% to .009%. If we needed some of that money before the certificate renewed, there would be a .06% penalty on the amount withdrawn. On a vote of 10-0, the finance committee decided to move that money back to our bank in Altoona and deposit it in our savings account. The rest of our building certificates will be up for re-investment June 2022. They are currently drawing 2.35% interest.  We are starting to lay some of the groundwork for this fall's Stewardship campaign and talk about next year. We need to have a finance committee meeting. I'm holding off to hold an in person meeting but if not, we will do it by Zoom. We are hoping to have some new tools to use this year (Breeze) and another year of data to use also. Our apportionment's are paid for the first one half of 2020. 

Financial Secretary – Report was emailed.  Total 2020 income for church budget is $89,507.36.  Big part of the budget is from the Paycheck Protection Program from the stimulus bill from COVID-19.  Have brought in $3,403.30 through Breeze and had to payout $54.70 for fees.  Had allocated $50.00 to ship hymnals, but the cost was $80.00 and Pastor Dani was reimbursed for the difference.

Membership – No report.

Nominations – Before the pandemic, we had plans to discuss more ways to connect and support leaders in the community, but those plans have been pushed to the side at this point. We will have a meeting scheduled for late August to discuss further leadership changes in the coming year and updates for charge conference. 

Pastor Parish Relations – The committee’s last meeting was in July on Zoom.  Reviewing the Pastor’s goals and reviewing her performance.  Working the on the forms for Charge Conference.  Pastor Dani has been keeping in touch while on vacation and has individuals covering for her while she is on vacation.

Trustees – Have been checking on paint for the front of the church, and have recommendations from Sherwin Williams and Lowe's. The paint Gaylen set out looks to be the right paint.  Looks like it originally came from Lowe's, after checking with them they will be able to match it. We will need to power wash, prime, and paint. There will be some areas out of our reach, but there are three areas we could paint without much trouble. That would improve the appearance greatly. If there are any folks that be willing to help power wash please let us know. If we could get it washed the painting would be a good men's group project for Sept.  Like to continue working under the deck and along the west end of the building to improve drainage.

UMW -  No report.  Still on hold.

UMYF – Youth met each Wednesday night on Zoom April & May and then we met every other Wednesday evening in June and July. We further discussed the hard questions of faith, played games, prayed with each other, and shared our hopes and fears for the coming months as we return to school in a pandemic. At our last youth meeting of July, we talked about maybe getting together in a socially distanced way when we return in September, but we all recognize that Zoom meetings for Youth still may be in our future. For the fall, we want to keep the same curriculum setup, where we discuss, pray, read scripture, and reflect together, and keep about 10-15 minutes each night for a fun game that helps us engage in play. We’ll start a different curriculum in the fall called TBD: Think. Believe. Do. Each lesson begins with a provocative statement, meant to poke at assumptions and raise questions. We’ll investigate, uncover, articulate the assumptions within each statement as we learn more about Christian beliefs and actions associated with topics such as, prayer, sin, salvation, the Bible, Christmas, and Mission.

UMM-   Bonfire on July 19 and 22 attended.

Lay Leader- Nicely done how the committees has come up with ideas to keep our church going through the pandemic and helping us grow through our faith.

Lay Member to Annual Conference -  The 2020 Iowa Annual Conference sessions were held virtually because of the pandemic. I attended two of the sessions - the voting practice session on July 15 and the Laity Session on Aug. 2. Bishop Haller spoke about her book, Wandering into Grace. It told about her trip to Nepal with her daughter.  It's a most interesting book and is available in our church library. Margaret Borgan, Conference Lay Leader, introduced the Board of Laity.  Each person expressed what they were grateful for.  During the introduction of Lay Ministry graduates, Bruce and Mary Baker were pictured. The Learning Time session was on mental health and the panelists shared their areas of expertise. Suggestions of what churches can do were advocacy, take things slow and think things through, take breaks and keep connected with people. The discussion ended on the topic of racism.  A piece Bill Cotton had written on racism was shared.  The meeting closed with the singing of "Sanctuary". This will be my last year to serve as Centennial's lay member to Annual Conference.

Members at Large – No report.

Pastor – It’s been quite an interesting first seven months at Ivy, and while we’ve had many interesting setbacks and struggles, we’ve also helped each other and come together quickly in order to best support and love our church community in very uncertain times. I’ve been very impressed and grateful for the support you’ve offered and it’s the only thing helping us get through all the uncertainty! As a recap for worship, we worshipped mostly online for the past 4+ months, but at the end of July and now into August we are trying out worship on the radio (while keeping a livestream of the service on Facebook). I’ve received all helpful feedback, but it seems that for those of us who have gotten together, it’s been a great joy to wave at each other through the car window and to talk with one another from a safe distance. Throughout June we looked at simple sightings of God’s glory among us during worship. And our sermon series for July and August has been Living Unafraid: Reflections on Hope and so far all of our texts have been from the Old Testament, ranging from stories about Noah and the Ark to Esther’s bravery among discrimination from governmental leaders. For the rest of our series, we’ll look at hope and courage in the midst of fear in New Testament stories, with Evan Fischer preaching in the middle of August. Much of my sermon plans for this summer and the fall have changed due to the pandemic, but it seems that God has been guiding us toward a new direction for reflection at this time. 

I’ve been meeting with committees like worship, finance, communications, SPRC, and more online and some of us have had to meet more than regular due to making changes or adapting to life in a pandemic. Each committee has had questions and creative ideas that have helped us grow in our faith at this time. Communications and worship have been discussing for some time now how to make worship a better experience for online users, behind the pandemic, and it looks like we will be purchasing a new camera to help us for this next step in our church which is to be available to people beyond in-person worshipers. I pray this purchase will help us tremendously.

I’ve also had the chance to spend quality time in small group or in person settings as well, including: calls with parishioners, outdoor social events like the ice cream social and the bonfire, weekly women’s bible study on Zoom, monthly pub theology, and more. Zoom isn’t my ideal meeting space, but it has worked well for us in the last few months and it’s a joy to connect anyway we can at this point! 

Lastly, in July Erik and I traveled to Ely, Minnesota where we had a rustic vacation with his parents and grandma-- a yearly vacation his family has taken for 50+ years. We were able to keep distance from others as we stay in family cabins and we enjoyed plenty of time on the lake. When we returned from vacation, I attended and voted at Annual Conference on Zoom, served and made connections with Habitat for Humanity at Willis Auto Campus, attended a two-day preaching retreat on Zoom where we discussed how to faithfully preach about discrimination we witness in our current times, and attended a distanced orders service where I was commissioned as a Provisional Elder in the Iowa Annual Conference of the UMC! Later in August, Erik, Allison, and I will attend a Youth Leaders Training on Zoom, we’ll serve at Meals from the Heartland, and I have plans to travel to Spirit Lake with Erik and my parents for a long weekend family vacation for sabbath and play. As the summer comes to a close, I’m looking forward to making more plans around what Rally Day will look like, returning to WOW, continuing to grow in radio worship, planning for stewardship month, working with nominations to determine next year’s leaders, serving alongside you, learning new ways to support and be patient with each other, and more. 

Will be having a Backpack blessing on a Sunday in September, for kids who would like their backpacks blessed for school.

Next meeting will be Monday, October 5, 2020 at 7:00 pm

Meeting was adjourned at 8:03 pm by Evan Fischer.

Respectfully submitted – Missy Shaver 

